
Boosters Club Monthly Meeting 

February 11, 2018 

Meeting started at 6:01 pm 

 

Coaches Requests 

- Nate Hickok/Boys Baseball 

o Requesting funds for new uniforms and 2 new pitching mounds 

o Current uniforms are 6+ years old 

o The pitching mounds are used in the auxiliary gym when the team cant practice outside 

o The currant mounds are old and heavy – coach will cycle out oldest mounds with new 

ones 

o Total requested - $4,991.26 

- Monty Hawkins/Boys Soccer 

o Requesting funds for new Varsity Home and Away uniforms 

o Current uniforms are 4 years old 

o Will give current uniforms to JV team and will then have identical uniforms for all teams 

o Will also have Goal Keeper uniform for the first time 

o Also joint asking with the Girls Soccer team for new Game Balls 

o Total requested - $3,929.75 

- Katie Cooke/Girls Soccer 

o Requesting funds for new team backpacks with position numbers embroidered on each 

bag 

o Current backpacks are 15 years old 

o Total requested - $1,560 

- Terrell Smith/Track 

o Requesting funds for 85 team jackets, new pole vault landing pad foam, a more 

competitive discus and a girls javelin 

o Expecting a record turnout for track and field this season 

o Will use the best of the old jackets and, with the new ones, there will be 200 total – still 

not enough for every member of the team 

o The pole vault landing foam is disintegrating 

o The competitive discus is to help train and support the current #1 high school female 

discus thrower in the nation 

o Team has already raised $4,000 in their own fundraising efforts this season 

o Total requested - $7,600 

- Greg Lawrence/Football 

o Requesting funds for home and away pants for the varsity team 

o Old pants would go to freshman team – JV and Varsity teams would match 

o If cant get both sets this season will ask for white this year and black next year 

o Board wonders how to lengthen the life of the football jerseys 

� Maintenance is up to each parent to patch simple tears etc. 

� Would like parents to be told at the beginning of each season how best to wash 

and repair jersey’s  

o Total requested - $19,809.71 for both sets/$9,456.25 each set 

- Board would like to make sure all teams are making more effort to support board sponsored 

fundraisers such as Drive 1 for your Schools and baskets at the auctions 

- Board unanimously approved all requests including both sets of pants for football 

 



Jeff Scarvie/President 

- Introduced Kelli Hollen  

o Would like to join the board and take over Stadium seating 

- Board unanimously approved 

- Cant get confirmation that stadium over run cost is paid off 

o Waiting for someone to get back to him 

-  

 

Josh Munger/Vice President 

- Would like to make auction position more than one person in an attempt to make the 

organization easier  

- Would like to start auction planning earlier in the year and increase the advertising 
- Would like to add auction and Drive 1 For Your School info to Glossy Sports Info sheets handed 

at every season 

o Summarize what board has given each sport to help provide funds and needed items 

- Would like to advertise scholarship info and due dates 

- Would like to look into adding a can/bottle drive as another fundraiser 

o A member at large will research available dates to make sure a boosters sponsored drive 

doesn’t interfere with a team sponsored drive 

- Would like to discuss selling sideline passes to home football games next season as a possible 

fundraiser 

o West Linn High School currently does 

o Would sell between 10-20 and put at each end of the field in a box between the 0-25 

yard lines 

o Would need a supervisor in each box to make sure there was no interaction with players  
Ryan Zettlemoyer/Member at Large 

- Providing treasurer report – Molly not present at meeting 

- Taxes will be sent to accountant next week 

- Any request for donation receipts need to go to Molly directly 

o Reminder – anything that was donated in exchange for goods/service is not tax 

deductible 

- Bank balance as of 1/31/18 - $124,675.63 

- Molly would like to step down as treasurer – will stay on to help train new board member once 

one is found and approved 

- Sign-up sheet for Booster member talk to team parents sent around 

o Boys Lacrosse – Ryan 

o Baseball – Jeff 

o Boys Golf – Christy 

o Girls Lacrosse – Jeremy & Ann 

o Boys Tennis – Jason 

o Girls Golf – Scott & Kelli 

o Softball – Jason 

o Track – Kristine 

 



- Drive 1 For Your School event scheduled for May 19  

o 8am – 6pm unless goal of 300 drivers met earlier 

o Will have boosters sign up as ride alongs 

o Les Schwab to donate money for food 

o Will look into adding extra incentive for teams to send drivers and volunteer at event 

� 1 ticket per volunteer/driver into a drawing  

o Will place ad in Gazette 

 

Kate Al-Sheikhly/Apparel 

- Will look into schedule to sell apparel at track and baseball/softball games and at Drive 1 For 

Your School event 

 

Kristine Cornett/Auction 

- Would like to find someone to take the lead in position  

o She will stay for 1 year to help train 

o Jeff might have someone interested – will contact them 

 

Ann Pfisthner/Concessions 

- Approved Band Boosters to use popcorn machine for the Sherwood Winter Showcase 

competition they are hosting in March 

- Spring schedule is out – will need help filing empty slots for opening and closing 

- Easter Egg Fundraiser would like to use lower concession stand for event 

o Will ask for $100 deposit and return it if concessions clean after event 

 

Casey/Website 

- Will post Drive 1 For Your School info 

 

Sponsorship  

- Ryan Sandiland made the ½ court shot at the West Linn game and won $500  

o Boosters won $500 

o Basketball team won $500 


